

BBPSRH/Parent/2021-22/130

3rd FEB'2022

Dear parents

The perpetuity of many civilizations of the world has succumbed to the passage of time, but Indian culture still occupies its respectable and proud place in the courtyard of the world. One of the important reasons for this is that the origin and development of Indian culture has received the voice of the Sanskrit language.

Sanskrit is a scientific language. Studying Sanskrit has a positive impact on the character, understanding and intelligence of man. Sanskrit enables us to speak and write meaningfully in the least number of words.

Realizing the importance of Sanskrit language, a project for singing and reciting Sanskrit shlokas was launched by the Child Education Society. Selected from the invaluable texts like Vedas, Shrimad Bhagavad Gita, Panchtantra, Hitopadesh, etc., the valuable verses were sung, video graphed and sent to all the branches of Bal Bharati. These verses are being regularly read out and sung by the students in all the schools of the society. Another commendable step is being taken to take this programme further by hosting an event for collective presentation of Sanskrit Shlokas on February 25, 2022.

You will be glad to know that your ward has been shortlisted to participate in this prestigious event.

This will require the presence of your ward physically in the school premises for practice. You are requested to make arrangements to pick and drop your ward to school from 7 February '22 onwards. The details of the practice session will follow shortly. The practice will be monitored by the Sanskrit teachers and music faculty. A recording of the shloka chanting will be done in the school during practice sessions for the final presentation on 25 February '22. Arrangements will also be made to compensate for the regular classes that will be missed due to the practice session. Special offline classes will be held on the days scheduled for practice session thus ensuring no loss of studies during practice. The details of the practice session will also include the timetable of offline classes to be held on these days.

All protocols pertaining to prevention of COVID-19 infection will be followed strictly during practice sessions.

Looking forward to your cooperation and support.

(Principal)

Geeta Gangwani

BBPS ROHINI